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TORRINGTON CT – February 22, 2017 – Mayor Elinor Carbone is proud to announce that the City of Torrington will be hosting a community forum as part of the ongoing Brownfield Area Revitalization (BAR) planning project.  The forum will take place on Thursday, March 2nd 2017 at 6:00pm in the City Hall Auditorium, 140 Main Street.  

Attendees of the forum will hear from consultants about the results of a recently completed market study physical context analyses which have been conducted on two focus areas thus far.  The properties are the former Nidec site on Franklin Drive, and the Stone Container/Hendey property on Summer/New Litchfield Street.  

The City was awarded a $200,000 grant through the Department of Economic and Community Development’s office of Brownfield Redevelopment to be used for community visioning processes, market studies, mapping, inventory, infrastructure and streetscape planning and conceptual designs.  The City of Torrington was one of only six recipients in this round of funding.  The goal of the BAR grant is to broaden redevelopment efforts and focus on target areas to develop a mechanism for transforming blighted, vacant, or contaminated properties into productive assets.  

“For too long Torrington has had properties that have sat contaminated, vacant and underutilized.  The efforts we are undertaking will allow us to develop a plan of action that will enable the city to work with property owners, developers and others to bring these sites and more back to productive uses that benefit our community.  ” said Mayor Carbone.  


“I look forward to the public forum next week, and to the forums which will follow as we progress through the planning process.  It is important that our residents are informed of the work that we’re undertaking and I’m pleased to be able to host these forums to allow for open communication” said Mayor Carbone.  

The City will also be creating a Brownfields newsletter with information about the project, additional forums, and other related information.  To be included, residents can email brownfields@torringtonct.org  

Since taking office, Mayor Carbone has been successful in obtaining $1,500,000 which has been used for brownfield assessment, planning, and cleanup in various sites throughout the City of Torrington.  
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